
The Fourth Sunday of Advent Holy Trinity Bulletin 18th December 2011 
Please pray for the sick: John Allen, John 

Allsopp, Richard Coleman, George 

Cooper, Deb and Rod  Cottrell, Brian 

and Shirley Daniels, Jon Everitt, Pamela 

Griffith, Steve Hanwell, Pat Kibble, Kay 

Phillips, Alan Sibon, Joel Tarver, Stanley 

Wharf,  Rosemary White and Annabelle 

Woodward. 

We continue to pray for: David Fisher, 
Gordon Smith and John Spruels. 

We remember before God those who 

have died and we pray for the repose of 

the souls of the recently departed, 
especially Ricky Little. 

We also remember before God with 

thanksgiving those whose Year’s Mind 

falls at this time, especially Gladys Turton, 
Jean Barnes, Hannah Holland, Katherine 

Glass, Jean Owen, Jean McCauley and 

Jackie Quinn. 
THIS WEEK AT HOLY TRINITY  

Monday 19th  

2.00pm Sewing Group in Trinity room 

Wednesday 21st   

10.00am Said Eucharist 

Thursday 22nd    

9.30am Said Eucharist at St Marys, Apsley 

Friday 23rd         

7.00pm  Choir practice in Trinity room 

Saturday 24th     

10.00am  Traidcraft Stall and Coffee Shop  

   Children from Nursery age upwards 

are encouraged to meet in the Trinity 

room at the beginning of the 10.00am 

service for Junior Church (except  
during school holidays). 
 

Parents are welcome to join their  

children there. There is a corner at the 

front of church for pre-school age  

children only. Please feel free to  

supervise play with your child if they 

become restless in the pew; please 

tidy the corner before you leave 

church. 

Welcome to Holy Trinity 
for our worship today. 

If you are a visitor you are particularly 

welcome. If you normally receive Holy 

Communion in your own Church, 

then do please come and receive at 

the altar. If you would like to receive 

a blessing instead, please bring your  

service booklet to the rail with you to 

indicate that. 

Gluten-Free Wafers 

Please let a church warden know  

before the start of the service if you need 

a gluten-free communion wafer. 

Non-alcoholic Communion wine is  

available at our 10.00am service for those 

who would value it. If you wish to receive 

it, having  received the consecrated 

bread at the Altar rail, please place your 

hand across your body (right hand to left 

shoulder or the like) to clearly indicate 

that. 

Sunday 25th DECEMBER    
CHRISTMAS DAY 

8.00am Said Eucharist (Order 2)  

Priest and preacher:  The Revd Hitesh Dodhia 

10.00am Sung Eucharist 

Priest and preacher:  The Revd Hitesh Dodhia 

Saturday 24th DECEMBER    
CHRISTMAS EVE 

Priest and preacher:  The Revd David Lawson 

3.00pm 

5.00pm 

Crib Service led by Jane Smart 

Crib Service led by Tim Bourne 

11.30pm Midnight Mass 

If you know anybody who requires a pastoral 
visit at home or you would like a member of 
pastoral care team to visit you, can you 
please phone Sarla Dodhia on 07941 655959. 

The Revd Hitesh Dodhia, Assistant Priest 
can be contacted on 07546 033740 or 
email hitesh@beneficeoflangelei.org.uk  

The Churchwardens can be contacted at:  

Barbara Le-Tallec - 01442 390258 or email  

pltandblt@ntlworld.com 

Mike Hawtin -  01442 240548/07815135131 or 

email mikehawtin8@googlemail.com 

Wedding or Baptism enquiries:  Please con-

tact the Team Administrator, Norma Howie 

01923 266596 or email saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk.  

The office is open Monday and Wednesday 

8.30am to 4.00pm, Thursday 12 noon to 

3.30pm and Friday 12 noon to 3.00pm. 

 DATES FOR YOUR DIARY AND 
NOTICES 

Christmas raffle tickets now on sale from 

any Social Committee member. Proceeds 

to Grove House Hospice. 

Benefice Newsletter   If you would like to 

have the Newsletter sent to you by e-mail, 

get in touch with the Editor at:  

langeleinews@btinternet.com.  The more 

people we have on an e-mail list means 

less printed copies and therefore less cost. 

Articles for inclusion in the Newsletter are 

always welcome - but no more than 350 

words please.  Send them by e-mail to the 

Editor or hand them to your churchwar-

dens. 

TALENT BUILDER: THE BENEFICE SKILLS 

AUDIT 

A group from across the benefice has 

been working to create a Skills Audit to 

identify who is able and willing to be 

involved in the life of the parishes. The 

audit is available now and it would be 

helpful if you could complete this 

online at http//tinyurl.com/Talent 

Builder Paper copies will also be  

available soon. The contact for Holy 

Trinity is Mike Hawtin. Website: www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk 

NOTICES - cont’d 

Happy Birthday Happy Birthday Happy Birthday Happy Birthday     

             to              to              to              to     

Oliver DaltonOliver DaltonOliver DaltonOliver Dalton 

Office closure Please note that the 

office will close from 3pm Friday 23rd  

December and will re-open on  

Tuesday 3rd January at 1pm. 

Wedding or Baptism enquiries:  Please contact 

the Team Administrator, Norma Howie 01923 

266596 or email saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk.  

The office is open Monday and Wednesday 

8.30am to 4.00pm, Thursday 12 noon to 

3.30pm and Friday 12 noon to 3.00pm. 

Services Today  
8.00am Said Eucharist (Order 2) 

Priest & preacher:         The Revd John Quill 

Server Jean Britt 

10.00am Sung Eucharist & Nativity 

Priest & preacher:         The Revd John Quill 

Servers Norah Tattersall, James Britt, 

Lesley Rylott 

Readers  - 

Intercessions  - 

Chalice Rod Cottrell, Terry Perry 

Hymns HON 565, 595, 125, 620, 644, 612 

3.00pm 

 

Nine Lessons and Carols  

led by Tim Bourne 

  

 

 

 

People of God: prepare! 

God, the mighty God, 

Bends down in love to earth. 

God above all, maker of all, 

Is one with us in Christ. 

Maranatha 

Come, Lord Jesus!  Amen. 


